
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

WINTERTON PRIMARY 

SCHOOL & NURSERY 

NEWSLETTER 

Welcome back and thank you 

 

Following the latest government announcement, we are delighted to be able to welcome all of our children back to 

school on Monday 8th March. We are really looking forward to having everyone back together again and a return to 

teaching the children face to face - something that we have all missed so much! A huge thank you to all of our parents 

and families who have been supporting their children with their learning at home. We have been really impressed 

with the children's enthusiasm, determination and resilience and are looking forward to seeing this continue back in 

school next week.  

 

We understand that for all the children, next week will initially seem very different; we are prepared for this and will 

be working on activities in the classroom to support the children with their individual needs. If you have any concerns 

about your child returning to school next week, then please contact your child's class teacher, Mrs Waters or Mrs 

Saunders and we will be happy to help you. 

 

We are still following all aspects of our COVID risk assessment, which you will find published on our school website. 

There are some minor changes to our school drop off and pick up routine to ensure that we are COVID-secure with 

the now larger numbers of children entering and leaving the school site each day.  

 

We have changed our morning routine slightly and will now be asking you to drop off all children at the main front 

gate to the school at 8.30am for children in Reception, KS1 and KS2, and 9:00am for Nursery. At the gate please say 

goodbye to your child and they will enter the school through the front door.  Mrs Saunders will check each child’s 

temperature and ask if they have any COVID symptoms.  

 

The end of the day routine will stay the same as it was before Christmas with Starfish children leaving from their 

classroom door, Seal children leaving from the back corridor door and Shark children leaving from the side fire exit 

onto the car park. Please ensure you follow the one way system and enter the school via the car park and walk all the 

way around the school to leave through the front courtyard.  

 

 

Staffing update 

 

For the remainder of this term, the teacher in the Starfish Class will be Mrs Janisch, who will be supported by Miss 

Herod and Mrs Ross for the majority of the week. Mrs Janisch is a fantastic teacher, who taught at Winterton last 

term when she taught in the Seal Class, whilst I was working from home. Mrs Janisch started in the Starfish Class last 

week and is really enjoying getting to know the children and helping to develop the classroom and outdoor area. In 

the Seal Class, Mrs Massingham and Mr Smout will continue to share the teaching, supported mostly by Mrs Johnson 

and Mrs Bishop.  
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We have been working on our topic of buildings this half-term and have enjoyed finding out about 
different types of home and finding out more about our own homes too. We have enjoyed reading the 
books Home and On Every House On Every Street and we have designed, drawn and modelled our own 

dream homes, before learning how to label them and write a caption for our picture. The children at 
home are now busy making an audio eBook about their own homes and why they are special to them.  

 
We have also learnt about Mrs Ross's childhood home in Wales and we have enjoyed celebrating St 

David's Day by sketching and painting daffodils, eating Bara Brith and learning about how St David's Day is 
celebrated in Wales. 

 
 

   
 

   

STARFISH CLASS 



  

To celebrate World Book Day, the children in school and at home have been sharing their favourite stories 
with each other and the children in school have even had the Sharks come to the classroom to read to 
them in their special new cosy reading areas. In school, the children have also enjoyed listening to and 
acting out the story of Handa's Surprise and Room on a Broom, they have enjoyed pretending they are 

'Going On A Bear Hunt' and they have been busy making book marks and front covers for books 
 

   
 

   
 

   

STARFISH CLASS 



 
  

 This week  we have focussed our learning on listening to and reading popular children's stories to 
celebrate World Book Day. We have written book reviews and learnt how to write book blurbs to 
recommend stories we have enjoyed to others. On Thursday we joined some children on line and 

listened to Mrs Green read "The Secret of Black Rock" and took part in a book quiz. We've enjoyed 
sharing books with staff and children from other classes in the Nest, Library and Field study centre and 

staff have shared some of the books they are reading at home with the children. To encourage your 
child to develop a lifelong love of reading we have included a poster form the WBD website of ways to 

achieve this. 
 

  
 

When children return to school on Monday, please can they bring their reading books and reading 
records so that we can quarantine books and sort new books to take home. Seal class will be having 
P.E. on Monday afternoon so they will need to come to school wearing their P.E kit, they will need 

clothing suitable for outdoor P.E. 
 

SEAL CLASS 



 
  

SEAL CLASS 

   
 
   
 

   
 

   
 

 



 
 SHARK CLASS 

 Sharks have been super scientists this week: they have been exploring the properties of solids, liquids and 
gases. At home and at school, the children went on a hunt for objects that were solids, liquids and gases 

to identify exactly what made them different. We then learnt about the particles within different 
materials and how the way they behave determine if an object is a solid, liquid or a gas. We learnt that 
solids have particles held together with strong bonds: the particles are arranged neatly and only vibrate 
on the spot. A liquid, however, is different: the bonds are still strong between the particles but they are 
able to move over each other which gives liquids the ability to flow. We also found that gases have very 
weak bonds between their particles which mean they can move in different directions and do not hold 
their shape. In school, we opened a fizzy can of Sprite and observed the gas bubbles rising to the top! 

 

   
 

   



 
 

 
 
 
 
  

SHARK CLASS 

     
 

   
 

   
 
 



 
 

 

Monday 8th March  - 08:30AM - School Reopens to all students 
Friday 26th March  - 15:30PM - End of term 
Monday 12th April  - 08:30AM - School Reopens 
Monday 3rd May  - ALL DAY - Bank Holiday 
Friday 28th May  - 15:30PM - Break up for Half Term 
Monday 7th June  - 08:30AM - School Reopens 
Friday 16th July  - 15:30PM - End of Term - Happy Summer 

Diary dates 
 

Appropriate Clothing 

 
 

 

As the weather is very changeable at the moment, then please ensure that your child comes to school every 

day with a coat and wellies or other outdoor shoes. This will enable them to play outside with their friends 

every day, even if the weather is cold or wet.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
As we are currently still in a national lockdown, then we are unable to offer our normal Rockpool breakfast 

and after school club provision. However, we will still offer these services to parents who need them for 
work purposes. Please contact Mrs Saunders in the office for more information. We hope to restart our full 

extended school provision again after Easter. 

Extended School Clubs 

On your child's PE day, as listed below, please ensure they come to school dressed in clothing suitable for PE. Lessons 
may be indoors or outdoors so please send warm clothing with a t-shirt or shorts underneath in case they get hot. 
Children must wear suitable footwear such as trainers and have separate shoes for indoors, such as plimsolls, if they do 
not have wellies to wear outside at playtime. Please ensure that long hair is tied up and all jewellery is removed before 
coming to school. 
 
Seal Class – Monday 
Shark Class – Tuesday 
Starfish Class - Friday 

PE Days 
 


